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CITY OF PLEASANT HILL CITY HALL 
100 GREGORY LANE 

PLEASANT HILL 
(925) 969-0841 

 
 

1. Continued School Crossing Guards Discussion. As discussed at the July 22 TRANSPAC 
meeting, the TAC has started to review school crossing guard services in Central County 
jurisdictions as a first step in an assessment to determine if cost savings for TRANSPAC 
jurisdictions could result from joint contracting for school crossing guards and if better vehicle 
and pedestrian routing to/from schools could improve traffic flow at/around school locations. 
Cheryl Owens, Finance/Business Operations Manager, City of Concord Police Department, is 
expected to join us to share her experience with School Crossing Guard services.  
  
Please see the attached compilation of “Crossing Guard Information” by jurisdiction. Please 
bring any additional, updated information that may be available in support of this discussion. 

Attachments:  Compilation of available school guard crossing locations and an excerpt from 
the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices for Streets and Highways, PART 7, Chapter 7E 
Crossing Supervision; a list of firms providing crossing guard services: 7/13/10 City of Concord 
Staff Report to Council on award of a contract for crossing guard services to American Guard 
Services, Inc. and list of revised crossing guard services locations; 7/19/10 City of Pleasant Hill 
Staff report to Council and contract documents for School Crossing Guard Services with All City 
Management Services (ACMS).   

2. 511 Contra Costa: Review of draft 2011/2012 TFCA/Measure J work plan for 
TRANSPAC/TRANSPLAN.  Recommendation to TRANSPAC requested. (attachment)  

3. 511 Contra Costa:  Report on DVC police funding inquiry.  

4. Update on City of Pittsburg resignation from ECCRFFA, if any new information 

5. Initial Discussion of Measure J Paratransit Funding line 20a (Measure J excerpts 
attached) (item held over from July 22, 2010) 
 
Please bring information for any paratransit services which receive funding from your 
jurisdiction and any nonprofit service providers in your area.  
  



 
The TAC is requested to consider to whom and on what basis allocations for available and 
future Measure J line 20a funds, “Additional Transportation for Seniors and People with 
Disabilities” might be established. As described in Measure J, these funds are to be used “to 
supplement services provided by the countywide program for seniors and people with 
disabilities and may include the provision of transit services to programs and activities”.  There 
have been discussions of providing assistance to Central County local jurisdiction programs for 
non-ADA senior service and/or some percentage to County Connection and/or allocations to 
social service providers with programs. Some possibilities include: split available funds between 
CCCTA and other public agency paratransit providers including Pleasant Hill Senior Van 
Service, Rossmoor Transportation Service and the Walnut Creek Senior Mini Bus (any others?)  

Measure J funds currently available: $70,430 from FY 08-09; $305,000 from FY 09-10 – this is a 
CCTA estimate based on anticipated sales tax revenues of $61 million; $311,000 for FY 10-11 – 
this is a CCTA estimate for all programs for FY 10-11 based on $62.2 million sales tax 
revenues. Total: $686,430  

6. Discussion of the meeting calendar for the balance of the year  
 
7. Any other items for discussion 
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